
 Biblical News

 Colloquium Biblicum Lovaniense

 The fiftieth annual meeting of the Colloquium Biblicum Lovaniense will take
 place at the Catholic University of Leuven, July 25-27, 2001. Those who wish to register
 for the meeting and to have a place to stay during it should contact the Secretariat
 of the Colloquium Biblicum Lovaniense, Paul-Adrian-VI-College, Hogeschoolplein
 3, B-3000 Leuven, Belgium (telephone + 32 16-32 44 68; fax + 32 16-32 44 65). The
 biblical canons, considered both historically and hermeneutically, will be the topic of
 the meeting. Proposals for short papers, whose delivery is not to exceed twenty
 minutes, should be submitted to one of the two presidents of the colloquium before
 March 15, 2001.

 For the Old Testament, the president is Dr. J.-M. Auwers, Faculté de théologie,
 Grand-Place 45, B-1348 Louvain-la-Neuve, Belgium (fax + 32 10-47 87 40; e-mail
 Auwers@hecc.ucl.ac.be).

 For the New Testament, the president is Dr. H. J. de Jonge, Faculteit der godge-
 leerdheid, Postbus 9515, NL-2300 RA Leiden, The Netherlands (telephone [office]
 + 3271 -527 2579, [home] 32 7 1 -5 1 4 1 7 20; fax + 3 1 7 1 -527 257 1 ; e-mail Dejonge@rullet.

 LeidenUniv.nl).

 Report of the Sixty-third International Meeting of the Catholic Biblical
 Association of America

 The Sixty-third International Meeting of the Catholic Biblical Association of
 America was held August 5-8, 2000, at Loyola Marymount University, Los Angeles,
 California. The opening general session was held on Saturday evening, August 5.
 Dianne Bergant, C.S.A., vice-president of the association, introduced Robert Law-
 ton, S.J., president of Loyola Marymount University, who warmly welcomed the
 members of the association. Charles H. Talbert, president of the association, then
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 delivered the presidential address, "Paul, Judaism, and the Revisionists." After the
 presidential address, the president-elect, Dianne Bergant, asked the members to remain
 for a special presentation ceremony. Lawrence Boadt, C.S.P. then came forward in
 the name of the association to present Joseph Jensen, O.S.B., with a special citation
 and plaque in Latin for his thirty years of leadership and guidance as the executive
 secretary of the association. After a few words of tribute to the many accomplish-
 ments of Fr. Jensen over the years, he read to the assembled members the words of
 the citation, whose Latin text had been prepared by James Walsh, S.J., and he
 presented Fr. Jensen with the plaque, to the applause of appreciation from all. The
 citation reads, in English translation: MWith the attainment of thirty years now, during
 which he has diligently attended to the interpretation, translation, and cultivation of
 God's word, his colleagues offer to Joseph Jensen, O.S.B., heartfelt congratulations,
 in the city of Los Angeles, on the Transfiguration of Our Lord Jesus Christ."

 Sessions on Sunday ' August 6
 Seven task forces and ten continuing seminars met simultaneously each day

 from 9:00 to 10:45 a.m. The task forces were "Narrative and History in the Hebrew
 Bible" (convener: Pauline A. Viviano; core group members in attendance: Thomas P.
 D'Angelo, Jerome T. Walsh, Timothy M. Willis); "The Historical Jesus and His
 Earliest Interpreters" (convener: Gregory E. Sterling; core group members in atten-
 dance: Harold W. Attridge, Jr., Kathleen E. Corley, Brigid Curtin Frein, Felix Just,
 S.J., Frederick J. Murphy, Seamus O'Connell, Archbishop Terrence Prendergast,
 S.J., Timothy McHugh Scott, C.S.B., Charles H. Talbert, Benedict T. Viviano, O.P.);
 "The Social Sciences and Biblical Interpretation: Paul's Letter to the Philippians"
 (convener: Bruce J. Malina; core group members in attendance: S. Scott Bartchy,
 David M. Bossman, O.F.M., Richard J. Cassidy, Dennis C. Duling, John H. Elliott,
 K. C. Hanson, Jerome H. Neyrey, S.J., John J. Pilch, Walter F. Taylor, Jr.); "Feminist
 Hermeneutics" (coconveners: Carol J. Dempsey, O.P., and Mary Margaret Pazdan,
 O.P.; core group members in attendance: Don C. Benjamin, Teresa R. Brown, Joan
 E. Cook, S.C., Mary Rose D'Angelo, Alice L. Laffey, Linda M. Maloney, Sheila
 McGinn, Judith Schubert, R.S.M., Elisabeth M. Tetlow); "Exhortation and Theol-
 ogy in 1 Thessalonians and Galatians" (convener: Normand Bonneau, O.M.I.; core
 group members in attendance: Scott Brodeur, S. J., Veronica Koperski, S. F.C.C.,
 Richard C. Macey, Sean C. Martin, Carol C. Mock, Gregory Tatum, O.P., Ronald L.
 Tyler, John L. White); "Biblical Hermeneutics: Modernity and Beyond" (coconveners:
 Gina Hens-Piazza and David Penchansky; core group members in attendance: Dianne
 Bergant, C.S.A., James Flanagan, Kathleen O'Connor, Jean-Pierre Ruiz); "The Gos-
 pel of Mark at the End of the Century" (coconveners: Timothy Carmody and Hugh
 Humphrey; core group members in attendance: Max Bonilla, Paul Danove, John R.
 Donahue, S.J., Sharon Dowd, Edward T. Gareau, Daniel Harrington, S.J., Marie
 Noël Keller, R.S.M., Elliott C. Maloney, O.S.B., Marion Moeser, Francis J. Moloney,
 S.D.B., Michael Patella, O.S.B.).

 The continuing seminars and their respective leaders studied: "The Poetry of
 Psalms 79-83" (Lawrence E. Boadt, C.S.P., and Joseph F. Wimmer, O.S. A.), "Proto-
 Luke: Verifiable Bridge from Elijah-Elisha to Mark" (Thomas Brodie), "The History
 of Exegesis: Its Role in Exegesis Today" (Michael J. Cahill), "Information Technology
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 and Biblical Studies: Computer Resources for Scholars and Teachers'9 (CBA Computer
 Committee), "Audience-oriented Exegesis of the New Testament" (Warren Carter and
 John P. Heil), "Canon History: The Canonical Process in Ancient Israel and Early
 Christianity" (Duane L. Christensen), "Biblical Issues in Jewish-Christian Relations:
 The Passion Narrative in the Gospel of John" (John J. Clabeaux and Philip A.
 Cunningham), "Scripture in the Dead Sea Scrolls and Related Literature" (Robert A.
 Kugler), "Historical Criticism and the Spiritual Sense: Friends or Enemies?" (Francis
 Martin), "Divinity in Ancient Israel" (Corrine Patton).

 The morning concluded with papers presented in simultaneous sessions by Brendan
 Byrne, S.J., "Interpreting Romans Theologically in a Post-New Perspective* Perspec-
 tive," and Barbara Green, O.P., "Rueful Repentance (Genesis 44): An Intersection of
 Critical Theory and Biblical Spirituality."

 Robert B. Lawton, S.J., president of Loyola Marymount University, was principal
 celebrant and homilist at the eucharistie liturgy at midday. Members of the association
 who died during the previous year were commemorated at the liturgy: George R.
 Beasley-Murray, J. Terence Forestell, C.S.B., William G. Heidt, O.S.B., Joseph A.
 Henry, Delbert R. Hillers, Kenneth R. O'Brien, Norman J. Shanahan, and Robert
 Siebeneck, C.PP.S. (Word was received later in the meeting of the death of Daniel
 W. Casey, Jr.)

 Four sessions of research reports during the afternoon heard the following papers
 delivered: Michael Patrick O'Connor, "Direct Discourse in Biblical Hebrew"; Seung
 Ai Yang, "The Last Temptation of Job"; Warren Carter, "Take My Yoke, Not Rome's:
 Matt 1 1:28-30"; Timothy A. Friedrichsen, "On Luke's Use of Matthew: A Survey of
 Scholarly Response to and Additional Observations on the Demonstration by the
 Research Team of the International Institute for Gospel Studies"; Vincent M. Smiles,
 "What Was Wrong with Israel's and Paul's 'Zeal' for the Law? An Alternative to the
 Viewpoint of James D. G. Dunn"; Benedict T. Viviano, O.P., "The Perfect Law of
 Freedom: Jas 1:25 and the Law"; James A. Fischer, C.M., "The Relationships of
 Leaders and People in the Bible from a Narrative Perspective"; Craig E. Morrison,
 O.Carm., " Targum Neofiti and the New Testament: The Question of Methodology
 with a Focus on the Trial of Tamar in lģ. Neof. Gen 38:25"; Antony F. Campbell, S.J.,
 "Job: The Book with Almost No Answer"; Joseph Grassi, "Matthew's Lord's Prayer
 and Social Justice"; Leonard Maluf, "Lucan Demoniacs and Synoptic Parallels:
 Luke 4:31-38 and 8:26-39 according to the Two-Gospel Hypothesis"; Duane Christen-
 sen, " 'Paul's Cloak' within the Canonical Process in Early Christianity"; Elaine Wain-
 wright, "Women as Healers in Early Christianity"; Lawrence E. Frizzell, "Persecution
 and Vengeance in the Diaspora: From Esther to 3 Maccabees"; Rudolph H. Dorne-
 mann, "Recent Developments at Tell Qarqur"; Teresa R. Brown, "Where Have All the
 Women Gone: Sir 47:19-21 Contains a Rationale for the All-Male History of Israel
 in 'Praise of the Fathers' "; Paul Danove, "An Analysis of the Mark's Characterization
 of God"; John Topei, S.J., "The Golden Rule (6:31) and Imitatio Dei (6:36) as the Two
 General Principles of the Lucan Love Command (6:27-36)"; Susan Elliott, "Choose
 Your Mother, Choose Your Master: Gal 4:21-5:1 in the Shadow of the Anatolian
 Mother of the Gods"; Jeffrey S. Siker, "Coverage of the Bible in American Popular
 Media"; Roland E. Murphy, O.Carm., "Questions Concerning Biblical Theology";



 704 THE CATHOLIC BIBLICAL QUARTERLY I 62, 2000

 Jeremy Corley, "A New Look at Sir 25:24"; Francis J. Moloney, S.D.B., "Mark 6:7-30:
 The Twelve, Mission, and Failure"; Robert J. Karris, O.F.M., "Luke 8:26-39 in Medi-
 eval and Contemporary Interpretation"; John L. White, "Paul's Primary Idea of God."

 The evening general session featured a paper by James L. Crenshaw, "Theodicy
 in the Psalter."

 Sessions on Monday, August 7
 The task forces and continuing seminars resumed their work in the morning.

 Two simultaneous sessions then heard presentations by Daniel J. Harrington, S.J.,
 "The Old Testament Apocrypha in the Canon Debate," and S. Scott Bartchy, "Who
 Should Be Called 'Father'? Paul of Tarsus between the Jesus-Tradition and Patria

 Po te st as. "

 Stephen B. Reid presided and preached at our midday prayer.
 The general session in the afternoon listened to a panel discussion of "The Bible

 and Justice: Allies or Enemies?" The moderator was John L. White, and the panelists
 were Dennis Hamm, S.J., Gina Hens-Piazza, and Jean-Pierre Ruiz.

 Charles H. Talbert, president of the CBA, called the annual business meeting to
 order at 4:05 p.m. Emil A. Wcelagave the report of the chair of the Board of Trustees
 on the healthy financial situation of the association. He reminded the members that
 the guidelines used for investing the association's assets include the production of an
 income stream to support the ongoing work of the association, especially the numerous
 grants that the association makes annually to scholarly projects. In accord with a
 policy announced in the past, the association places 10 percent of its investments in
 special projects that promote economic justice and positive social change. Lawrence
 E. Boadt, C.S.P., treasurer of the association, then presented the treasurer's report,
 the substance of which had been previously distributed to the members present.

 Joseph Jensen, O.S.B., gave the report of the executive secretary. He thanked all
 who had contributed to the success of this year's meeting, in particular the Local
 Arrangements Committee, the Program Committee, and the Liturgy Committee. The
 Executive Board approved or reaffirmed the following grants: (a) $30,000 for ten
 memorial stipends; (b) $40,000 for two Young Scholars' Fellowships (the fellowships
 were increased from $10,000 to $20,000 each); ( c ) $18,000 for the dig at Tell Mozan;
 (d) $40,000 plus travel expenses for the visiting professorships at the Pontifical Bib-
 lical Institute in Rome and the Ecole Biblique in Jerusalem (the stipends for the
 professorships were increased from $10,000 to $20,000 each); (e) $9,000 for three
 archaeological research stipends (the stipends were increased from $2,000 to $3,000
 each); (/) $2,000 for the Japanese translation project of the Studium Biblicum Francis-
 canum in Tokyo; (#) a tithe of membership dues for famine relief; ( h ) $18,000 for the
 archaeological project at Tell Qarqur; (/) $10,000 to the Ecole Biblique toward the
 renovation of their library. The Executive Board also voted to continue three other
 commitments: to subsidize travel to the CBA meeting for a scholar from the devel-
 oping world, to fund one CBA scholarship each to three institutions that offer a
 doctoral program in biblical studies (the Graduate Theological Union, the Catholic
 University of America, and Notre Dame University), and to supply the Religious
 Studies Review to members of the association. In addition, the board agreed to
 contribute $5,000 as partial subsidy for a volume that will collect all recent Roman
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 documents on the study of Scripture. The book is to be edited by Dean P. Béchard,
 S.J., and published by Liturgical Press. A request was received from Leila Badre for
 funds to subsidize publication of the materials and results of excavations of a site in
 Beirut. The board agreed to contribute $5,000 to this project. Jensen also announced
 that the October 2000 issue of the CBQ will be dedicated to Joseph A. Fitzmyer, S.J.,
 in recognition of his many years of service to the CBA. The Executive Board elected
 George T. Montague, S.M., to the Board of Trustees and appointed Paula McNutt
 to the Archaeology Committee. Jensen reminded the members that the meeting in the
 year 2001 will be at Seton Hall University, South Orange, New Jersey; the dates will
 be August 4-7. The meeting in the year 2002 will be at John Carroll University,
 Cleveland, Ohio, August 3-6. Jensen informed the members that in the future, in
 addition to the costs of board and room, there will be a modest registration fee that
 will go to the hosting institution. Jensen announced that the CBA will be involved in
 a project with the American Theological Library Association (ATLA). The ATLA
 has received a grant of $4,000,000 from the Lilly Foundation to make the fifty most
 important theological journals available in electronic form, beginning with the volumes
 of 1946. One of those journals is the CBQ. The CBA will benefit from sales of the product.
 The CBA webpage has been redesigned, and it has a new URL: http://cba.cua.edu.
 Included on the webpage are a membership directory containing all the information
 in the published supplement to CBQ (updated monthly) and a telephone or linked
 e-mail directory (updated daily). Jensen asked the members to check their personal
 information in these directories and to inform the office of the CBA if there are errors

 or omissions. The Computer Committee has suggestions that would make the web-
 page even more useful. Finally, Jensen informed the members that the project to
 revise the OT of the New American Bible is close to completion; almost all of the
 material has been examined carefully at least once.

 Aelred Cody, O.S.B., gave the report of the editor of the CBQ. By the end of the
 current volume, the CBQ will have published approximately 27 articles. In twelve
 months, 75 articles were received. Of these, 18 have been accepted, 34 rejected; 23 are
 in process. By the end of the current volume, the CBQ will have published approxi-
 mately 238 reviews covering 244 books. The editorial board of the CBQ has elected
 Richard Dillon the new general editor, to begin January 1, 2001.

 In the absence of Christopher T. Begg, Joseph Jensen, O.S.B., gave the report
 of the editor of OTA. Both the February and June issues of 2000 have appeared, and
 the October issue is at the typesetter's. The first two issues of the year have published
 abstracts of 1,164 articles and 227 books.

 In the absence of Mark S. Smith, Joseph Jensen, O.S.B., gave the report of the
 editor of the CBQMS. In the last year, four manuscripts were received, of which one
 was accepted and is being revised, one is under review, one was found to be inappro-
 priate for the series, and one was rejected. One further manuscript, received in a
 previous year, is still under review. Smith expressed his gratitude to the previous
 editor, Michael L. Barré, S.S., for the smoothness of the transition to a new editor.

 The list of candidates for membership in the association was not read, since it
 had been available to the members throughout the meeting. In the name of the
 committee on credentials, Alexander A. Di Lella, O. F. M., recommended the following
 candidates:
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 For Active Membership: Dale C. Allison; Bill T. Arnold; Melissa M. Aubin;
 Robert J. Bauer, S.D.B.; Steven L. Bridge; Emilio G. Chavez; Mary J. Chennattu,
 R.A.; Colleen M. Conway; Wendy J. Cotter, C.S.J.; Michael A. Daise; Thiên Dang,
 O.S.B.; Basil S. Davis; Rudolph H. Dornemann; Sharyn E. Dowd; Peter Dubovsky,
 S.J.; Asher Finkel; Nicoletta Gatti, M.C.; Randy G. Haney; Mary E. Healy; Randall
 J. Heskett; Thomas Hieke; Senen R. Javier, C.SS.R.; Kei Kato, S.D.B.; Allen R.
 Kerkeslager; John M. Thasanai Komkris; Jean Claude Loba Mkole; Javier López,
 S. J.; Charles William Miller; Brad A. Milunski, O.F.M.Conv.; David G. Monaco,
 C.P.; Jaime A. Mora, P. S.S.; Milton C. Moreland; William S. Morrow; J. Patrick
 Mullen; John G. Newman; Lai Ling E. Ngan; George Ossom-Batsa; Chong H. Pae;
 Deshi Ramadhani, S.J.; Boris P. Repschinski, S.J.; Chris A. Rollston; Barbara R.
 Rössing; Stephen J. Shoemaker; Alice M. Sinnott, R.S.M.; Gerald H. Wilson.

 For Associate Membership : William E. Alexander; Jonathan Bi Fan Cai; Zeba
 A. Crook; John P. Cush; Jose F. Deida; Emmanuel W. Eilya; Henry Fliegel; Tim
 Gray; Sung Hoon Kim; Pamela E. Kinlaw; Sallie J. Latkovich, C.S.J.; Mark S. Leson;
 Robert R. Lessing; Leo M. Manglaviti, S. J.; Michael J. McKay; Elizabeth M. McNamer;
 Michael D. Morrison; Dorothy M. Noble; Kelli S. O'Brien; Ruth M. Ohm; Andrei
 A. Orlov; Cheryl L. Rice; Victor W. Roeski; Marie N. Sabin; David A. Sánchez;
 Linda S. Taggart; Flory E. Tomutsa; Kenneth C. Wagener; David B. Warner; Lisa M.
 Watanabe; Paul S. Williamson; Jay Wolferman; Lissa Wray.

 The candidates were accepted by unanimous voice vote.
 Pauline Viviano reported for the Committee on Nominations. The following were

 proposed: President : Dianne Bergant, C.S.A.; Vice President : Francis J. Moloney,
 S.D.B.; Chair of the Board of Drustees: Richard J. Sklba; Executive Secretary: Joseph
 Jensen, O.S.B.; Treasurer: Lawrence E. Boadt, C.S.P.; Consultors, 2000-2002: Amy-
 Jill Levine and Karen Barta; Associate Editors of the CBQ, 2001-2004: for a first
 term: Claudia Camp, Carol Dempsey, O.P., Ralph Klein, Marion Soards, and Jerome
 T. Walsh; for a second term: Barbara Bowe, R.S.C.J., Jerome Murphy-O'Connor, O.P.,
 and Bonnie Thurston; Committee on Nominations , 2000-2004: Donald P. Senior, C.P.
 The members elected those on this slate by unanimous voice vote.

 For the Committee on Resolutions, James A. Fischer, C.M., proposed a resolu-
 tion thanking the Rev. Robert Lawton, S.J., president of Loyola Mary mount Univer-
 sity, and his staff for their hospitality, and thanking the Local Arrangements Committee,

 the Program Committee, the Liturgy Committee, and all whose efforts made this
 year's meeting such a success. For the editorial board of the CBQ, Gregory E. Sterling
 proposed the following resolution: "Whereas Aelred Cody, O.S.B., has served the
 Catholic Biblical Association of America as general editor of The Catholic Biblical
 Quarterly for eight years, and whereas he has maintained the high professional standards

 of the journal, and whereas he has done so in a spirit of selflessness and generosity,
 be it resolved that we, the members of the CBA, express our deep gratitude through
 a moment of recognition and a hearty round of applause." The resolutions were
 approved by spontaneous applause by the members.

 The meeting was adjourned at 5:00 p.m.
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 The general session in the evening heard Carol Stockhausen deliver the paper
 "Building Bridges: Critical Biblical Scholarship and Contemporary Media in the
 Classroom."

 Sessions on lUesday, Augusī 8
 The task forces and continuing seminars met in the first part of the morning.

 Two simultaneous sessions followed: David Penchansky, "Hokmah and the Ideology
 of Monotheism," and Wendy Cotter, C.S.J., "The Miracle Story in the New Millen-
 nium: A New Look at its Form and Function."

 Gordon F. Davies was principal celebrant and homilist for the eucharistic liturgy
 at midday.

 The following CBA members and invited guests were in attendance at the meeting:

 Albi, Martin C. Cassidy, Richard J.
 Attridge, Harold W. Chavez, Emilio G.
 Bailey, Wilma A. Chennattu, Rekha M., R.A.
 Ball, Jeffrey D. Chesnutt, Randall D.
 Bartchy, S. Scott Christensen, Duane L.
 Bartelt, Andrew H. Christensen, Martha
 Batto, Bernard F. Clabeaux, John J.
 Bauer, David R. Cody, Aelred, O.S.B.
 Beaton, Richard Conti, Carolyn
 Bedez, Ken J. Cook, Joan E., S.C.
 Benjamin, Don C. Corley, Kathleen E.
 Bergant, Dianne, C.S.A. Corley, T. J. Jeremy
 Berquist, Jon L. Cotter, David W., O.S.B.
 Binz, Stephen J. Cotter, Wendy, C.S.J.
 Birge, Mary Kate, S.S.J. Crenshaw, James L.
 Boadt, Lawrence E., C.S.R Cronauer, Patrick T., O.S.B.
 Bockmuehl, Markus Cunningham, Philip A.
 Boisclair, Gina Dang, Thiên, O.S.B.
 Bonilla, Max D'Angelo, Mary Rose
 Bonneau, Normand R., O.M.I. D'Angelo, Thomas P.
 Bossman, David M. Danove, Paul L.
 Brodeur, Scott N., S.J. Davies, Gordon F.
 Brodie, Thomas L., O.P. Davis, Stephan K.
 Brown, Teresa R. Day, Linda M.
 Bucher, Otto, O.F.M.Cap. de Troyer, Kristin M.
 Buckley, Francis J., S.J. Dempsey, Carol J., O.P.
 Buckley, Thomas W. Di Lella, Alexander A., O. F. M.
 Buxton, Glenn Dietlein, Damian L., O.S.B.
 Byrne, Brendan J., S.J. Donahue, John R., S.J.
 Cahill, Michael J. Donohue, Alison
 Campbell, Antony F., S.J. Donovan, Mary Ann, S.C.
 Carmody, Timothy R. Dornemann, Rudolph H.
 Carpinelli, Frank G. Dowd, Sharyn E.
 Carter, Warren Duggan, Michael W.
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 Duling, Dennis C. Hens-Piazza, Gina J.
 Dumm, Demetrius R., O.S.B. Heyboer, Bobbi Jo
 Dungan, David L. Hodgson, Robert
 Edwards, Richard A. Hoppe, Leslie J., O.EM.
 Eilya, Emmanuel W., A.C.E. H rusa, Ivan
 Elliott, Dietlinde Humphrey, Hugh M.
 Elliott, Elli (Susan M.) Irwin, William H., C.S.B.
 Elliott, John H. Jensen, Joseph, O.S.B.
 Endres, John C., S.J. Jensen, Joseph E.
 Ernest, James D. Jolivet, Ira J.
 Estelle, Bryan D. Just, Felix, S.J.
 Farmer, William R. Kalt ner, John
 Faucher, Alain Karris, Robert J., O.F.M.
 Fischer, James A., C.M. Kealy, Sean R
 Fitzmyer, Joseph A., S.J. Keller, Marie Noël, R.S.M.
 Flanagan, James W. Kim, Angela Y.
 Fleischner, Eva M. Kinlaw, Pamela E.
 Fliegel, Henry F. Kinney, Jim
 Frechette, Christopher G., S.J. Kolasny, Judette M.
 Freedman, David Noel Koperski, Veronica, S. F.C.C.
 Frein, Brigid Curtin Kselman, John S., S.S.
 Friedrichsen, Timothy A. Kugler, Robert A.
 Frizzell, Lawrence E. Kutsko, John F.
 Fulco, William J., S.J. LaBarbera, Robert D.
 Gareau, Edward T. Laffey, Alice L.
 Gilchrist, John J. Lamoreaux, Jason T.
 Glasgow, Dennis T., S.J. Latkovich, Sallie J., C.S.J.
 Glazier, Michael Launderville, Dale F., O.S.B.
 Goldstein, Marie, R.S.H.M. Lawton, Robert B., S.J.
 Gomez, Laura Lazor, Bernard A., O.S. A.
 Goodwin, Mark J. Levine, Amy-Jill
 Grassi, Joseph A. López, Javier, S.J.
 Green, Barbara, O.P. Maçey, Richard C.
 Gresser, Gail Malango, Pat
 Halton, Violet E. Malina, Bruce J.
 Hamm, Dennis, S.J. Maloney, Elliott C., O.S.B.
 Hanson, K. C. Maloney, Linda M.
 Harrington, Daniel J., S.J. Maluf, Leonard J.
 Harris, Scott L. Mandeli, Sara R. S.
 Hayes, Katherine M. Maravi, Raul, O.Carm.
 Hayes, Thomas Martin, Francis
 Healy, Mary E. Martin, Sean C.
 Heemrood, Johannes A., O.M.I. Martinez, Ernest R., S.J.
 Heil, John P. Mason, Eric F.
 Hennessy, Anne, C.S.J. Mason, Jackie R.
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 McCarthy, David Patella, Michael, O.S.B.
 McCreesh, Thomas P., O.P. Patton, Corrine L.
 McGarry, Michael, C.S.P. Pazdan, Mary Margaret, O.P.
 McGinn, Sheila E. Penchansky, David
 McHatten, Mary Timothy, O.P. Petersen, John E.
 Mcllhone, James P. Phillips, Tom E.
 McKay, Michael J. Pilch, John J.
 McKenzie, Steven L. Pisano, Stephen E, S.J.
 McLaughlin, John L. Pölich, James C.
 McNutt, Paula M. Prendergast, Terrence, S.J.
 Miano, David R. Puska s, Charles B.
 Miletic, Stephen F. Raabe, Paul R.
 Millar, William R. Ramadhani, Deshi, S.J.
 Milligan, Mary, R.S.H.M. Reid, Stephen B.
 Milunski, Brad A., O.F.M.Conv. Repschinski, Boris P., S.J.
 Mock, Carol C. Ridgway, John K., S.J.
 Moeser, Marion C., O.S.F. Romero, Gilbert
 Moloney, Francis J., S.D.B. Ruiz, Jean-Pierre
 Monaco, David G., C.P. Ryan, Stephen D., O.P.
 Montague, George T., S. M. Sailors, Timothy B.
 Moriarty, Robert K., S.M. Salvador, Roberta L., M.M.
 Morman, Kenneth G. Sanchez, David A.
 Morris, Christian, O.S.B. Schneiders, Sandra, I.H.M.
 Morrison, Craig E., O.Carm. Scholer, David M.
 Morrison, Michael D. Schubert, Judith, R.S.M.
 Morton, Russell S. Scott, Timothy McHugh, C.S.B.
 Mowery, Janet Siker, Jeffrey S.
 Mowery, Robert I. Siker, Judy
 Mullen, J. Patrick Skemp, Vincent T.
 Murphy, Barbara Sklba, Richard J.
 Murphy, Catherine M. Sloyan, Gerard S.
 Murphy, Frederick J. Smiles, Vincent M.
 Murphy, Roland E., O.Carm. Smith, David W.
 Myers, Allen C. Sobb, Joseph A., S.J.
 Nardoni, Enrique Sperry, Mary E.
 Nasuti, Harry P. Spitäler, Peter
 Neyrey, Jerome H., S.J. Stegman, Thomas D., S.J.
 Ngan, Lai-Ling E. Sterling, Gregory E.
 O'Brien, Kelli S. Stockhausen, Carol L.
 O'Connell, Seamus Swetnam, James H., S.J.
 O'Connor, Kathleen M. Taggart, Linda S.
 O'Connor, Michael Patrick Talbert, Betty
 O'Grady, John F. Talbert, Charles H.
 OToole, Robert F., S.J. Tassone, Salvatore A., S.J.
 Owens, Robert J. Tatum, Gregory T., O.P.
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 Taylor, Walter F. Walsh, Carey E.
 Tenaglia, Craig J. Walsh, James P. M., S.J.
 Tetlow, Elisabeth M. Walsh, Jerome T.
 Thomas, Carolyn, S.C.N. Wcela, Emil A.
 Tickle, Gretchen S. Weckert, Paul, O.S.B.
 Topei, John, S.J. Wen¡g Laurin j
 Trela, Janusz West James E
 Turner, Carol John L
 Twomey, Mark . . . .. , _
 _ . „ , , . Whitters, . . . ' Mark .. , _ F.
 _ Tyler, . „ Ronald , , L. . '
 Udoh, Fabian E. Wlley> Tatha
 Varquez, Faye willis> Timothy M.
 Viviano, Benedict T., O.P. Wimmer, Joseph F., O.S.A.
 Viviano, Pauline A. Witherup, Ronald D., S.S.
 Wagener, Ken C. Yang, Seung-Ai
 Wainwright, Elaine M., R.S.M. Youssef, Su2i
 Walker, Joseph Ziccardi, C. Anthony

 Jerome T. Walsh

 University of Botswana
 Recording Secretary


